Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

Police Report – November 2016

The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area can be found at - https://www.police.uk/leicestershire/NH22/ In November we received 308 calls from members of the public relating to incidents across the three parishes.

Crime Alert

November has seen the beat team continue to attend the victims of burglary offences across the beat with 6 in Leicester Forest East, 3 of which being around Wardens Walk and 12 in Glenfield, 4 of which were around Glen Park Avenue. Whilst offering crime advice after being burgled offers some reassurance in the fact that the victims are more aware of how to prevent themselves becoming a target, as a beat team we would like to help you before this is the case. Contact us and we will happily come and visit you to discuss security at your house. Glenfield saw a reduction in car crime from October and that reduced amount has been more sporadic, no longer centralizing around the Elm Tree Drive/Wheatfield Close corridor.

LFE saw 9 car crime offences over the area with a further 5 reported on the M1 J21 Services, though we know that there was more than this. In order for us to identify any patterns in crime we need people to report any offences. We will not be able to deal with offenders without your assistance.

In the run up to Christmas, please, do not leave presents in your car, dispose of boxes identifying what presents you may have received in a discreet manner and make sure high value items are secured and/or hidden appropriately in your house if anyone does break in.

As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us on 101. If you see an offence taking place use 999. If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in contact. Details can be found at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing

Anti-Social Behaviour

In November we had several complaints regarding an individual on The Keep in Kirby Muxloe in relation to their Antisocial Behaviour. This person has had a lot of contact with Police, East Midlands Housing and other partner agencies about this issue over the last year following complaints from local residents. East Midlands Housing are now applying to the courts for an eviction notice for the individual. Further to this local residents complained about fly tipping from the individual. Police have



Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

followed up these reports and assisted the Environmental Department at Blaby District Council who are now looking to deal with the individual for the offence.

Police also received a report of a man acting in a harassing manner in Kirby Muxloe toward a young lady. Whilst this is an isolated incident it is important for everyone to be aware of their personal safety at all times. Investigations into this are ongoing at this time.

A report was received by Glenfield Parish Council of potential drug dealing on the Park House car park, Stamford Street. The Beat Team have conducted targeted patrols at the location and dealt with one individual for drugs offences as well as banning a number of other individuals from the car park in relation to the incident.

Community Engagement

Speeding concerns were raised again in Kirby Muxloe and Leicester Forest East. The Parish Councils have both been in touch with us and advised as to how they can support the Police's continued efforts to combat speeding in the area. Speed enforcement continues to remain an issue that the beat team address as part of policing in the area. Members of the beat team attended the Kirby Muxloe Primary School fireworks display where many school children and local residents attended enjoying the event. The fireworks were lovely and no one reported any issues they were having to us whilst we were there. Other events that we have attended include the Craft Fayre held by Glenfield Scouts and Cuppa with a Coppa at Kirby Muxloe Parish Council building (an opportunity to come and speak with us about anything). We also went along to the browser group at Glenfield Library and gave crime prevention to the attendees as well as some of the new members of our beat team introducing themselves to the youths attending the Glenfield youth group near the COOP.

Visits were also made to local schools where several issues were identified. One issue being internet safety. Those parents amongst you, we urge you to be aware of your children's internet access and monitor young children on the internet to help keep them safe. The police are currently rolling out a short film about Kaighley Hayward called Kaighley's Love Story. This is aimed at secondary school aged children and their online safety. This is also something for the parents of older primary school children to be aware of. Not heard about it? Check the Leicestershire Police website for more details.

News and Appeals

Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your help.

https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals